Mr. Arthur Voss, 1250 Edgewood Road, Lake Forest, Illinois.

Dear Arthurs

Congratulations on your happy fatherhood and your commission in the Naval Reserve! The fact that your baby is a boy, I am sure brings great joy to you and to your wife, Isabel, and the best part of the news is that both are feeling fine. That is the pay-off. And I know how the father's chest must have expanded when he realized that he was responsible for another soul in this world. It really is a most edifying feeling.

My sincere wish is that you will go through this war with fine success and be returned to your family. It is such men as you that deserve a family and should have the responsibility of raising a fine one.

If at any time I can do anything for you or for your wife, if she should desire to ask it, it will be a pleasure. I do not know of a thing I can do, but tell her that if there is anything I can do to help her while you are in the war it will be a pleasure for me to respond because I am not actively in it.

It was a great pleasure for me to do this small bit for you, and I am wishing you lots of luck and success in every possible way.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.